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BAC Conference Prayer 

 

Almighty and Everlasting God,  

by whose grace Thy servants are enabled to fight the good fight of faith 

and ever prove victorious, 

we humbly beseech Thee so to bless the members of the Brotherhood 

gathered at this conference that we may yield our hearts to Thine obedience 

and exercise our will on Thy behalf. 

 

Help us to think wisely, to speak rightly, to resolve bravely, to act kindly, to live purely. 

 

Whether at home or abroad, may we ever seek the extension of Thy Kingdom. 

 

O Lord our God, accept this prayer, for Jesus’ sake. 

 

Amen 
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The Brotherhood of Anglican Churchmen 

Annual General Meeting 

Agenda 
 

April 22nd, 2023 

 

Meeting held at Holy Trinity/St. Stephen’s Memorial Church, London 

& on Zoom 

 

The Conference Prayer to open the meeting is on page 2 of this booklet. 

President Vic Templar will lead us. 
 

 

1. Approval of Agenda       Vic Templar 

 

2. Minutes from the meeting of October 23rd, 2022 – Pages 4-8 Francis Richardson 

Business arising from the minutes 

 

3. President’s report – Page 9-10     Vic Templar 

 

4. Business reports 

a. Income Statement & Balance Sheet – Pages 11 - 13 Dennis Cartier  

b. Budget for 2023 – Page 14 Dennis Cartier 

c. Membership report – Page 15 Francis Richardson 

 

5. Motion to appoint auditors for next year     Dennis Cartier 

 

6. Election of Officers for 2023-24 – Page 16     Sheldon Parsons 

 

7. Deceased members of the BAC since last meeting – Page 17 Vic Templar 

 

8. Reports from BAC Chapters – Pages 18 – 20   Francis Richardson 

 

9. Any new business for the good of the Brotherhood     Vic Templar 

 

10. Motion for adjournment 

  

 

There is a history of the BAC Conferences on pages 21 – 24 of this report. 

 

Meeting to close with the saying of The Brotherhood Prayer, 

at the end of the booklet. 

 

President Jim Rigney will lead us. 
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Agenda item #2 – Minutes of last meeting 

 

The Annual Meeting of the Diocese of Huron  
Brotherhood of Anglican Churchmen 

 

Minutes 
 Held by Zoom on April 23, 2022 

 

25 members were in attendance – list is at the end of this report. 
 

President Vic Templar opened with the BAC Conference Prayer. 
 
Agenda  
 
MOTION MOVED by Jim Rigney and seconded by Morris Brause that: the agenda be 

approved as printed.  CARRIED 
 
Minutes for meeting of October 23rd, 2021 (attached)  
 
MOTION MOVED by Francis Richardson and seconded by John Howard that: the minutes be 

approved as printed.  CARRIED 
 
Business arising from the minutes: 
 President Vic said he wanted to report on 3 items from the minutes – the Huron 

Scholarship, the BAC Chaplain & the BAC investment accounts. 
 
President’s Report  (attached) – The report was read by Vic Templar.  At the end Vic thanked 

all the executive members for their work. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Report by Dennis Cartier (attached). 
 2021 audited financial statements – Dennis went through these statements. 
 
MOTION MOVED by Dennis Cartier and seconded by Ron Wilton that: the audited financial 

statements for 2021 be accepted as printed and presented.  CARRIED 
 

Budget for 2022 Report by Dennis Cartier (attached) Dennis pointed out that he 
has anticipated paid membership to go back up with in-person meetings starting 
again.  This will increase the budget for travel expenses as well. 
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MOTION MOVED by Dennis Cartier and seconded by Ron Wilton that: the budget for 2022 
be accepted as presented.  CARRIED 

 
Motion to appoint auditors for 2022 
 
MOTION Moved by Dennis Cartier and seconded by Morris Brause that: Karen Stoner be 

appointed to audit the Diocesan BAC Financial Statements in time for the next 
Annual Meeting. CARRIED 

 
It was pointed out that the auditor is a relative of an executive member.  This is not the best 
situation but, as there was no suggestion of another person, it was accepted. 
 
 
Membership Report: Report by Francis Richardson (attached).  A list of deaneries and 

chapters was shown.   At the time of the report, the BAC had 102 paid members 
in 8 chapters in 8 deaneries with some members at large.  Since then, another 
chapter has reported & paid.  We are now at 123 paid members.  It is hoped that 
more chapters will begin meetings and send in dues’ payments.  As always, a 
request was made to chapters to make sure their information is up to date. 

 
MOTION MOVED by Francis Richardson and seconded by John Howard that: the report be 

accepted as presented.  CARRIED 
 
 
Election of Officers for 2022/23 
 

Sheldon Parsons presented the slate of officers for 2022/23 and asked if there were any 
additional nominations.  The secretary apologized for incorrectly listing Mike Whitehead as 2nd 
Vice-President when it should have been Wilf Clegg. 
 
There were no further nominations. 
 
MOTION MOVED by Ron Wilton and seconded by Colin Shutt that: nominations be closed.  

CARRIED 
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Executive Council 
 
President Vic Templar 
Past President Sheldon Parsons 
1st Vice President Jim Rigney 
2nd Vice President     Wilf Clegg  
Secretary Francis Richardson 
Treasurer Dennis Cartier  
Membership and Communications Francis Richardson 

 
 
 
Executive Committee 

 
Brant/Norfolk Deanery Rep   Mike Whitehead 
Essex Deanery Rep    Perry Wong 
Lambton/Kent Deanery Rep   Sheldon Parsons 
London Deanery Rep    Harry Harris 
Oxford Deanery Rep    Ron Wilton 
Saugeens Deanery Rep    Francis Richardson 
Waterloo Deanery Rep    Wilf Clegg 

   
 

MOTION  Sheldon Parsons moved, and Dennis Cartier seconded that the above executive 
council be acclaimed for the year 2022/23.   CARRIED 

 
Recognition of deceased BAC members: (list attached) A list of names of BAC members who 
have died since our last meeting was presented on the screen.  Several additional members 
President Vic asked for us to have a moment of silence in their memories.  The complete list is 
at the end of these minutes. 
 

 
Additional Reports   There were reports from Holy Trinity St. Stephen’s Memorial, London, 

and Christ Church, Meaford – attached. 
 
       
New Business for the Good of the Brotherhood 
 
The following items were discussed at this time. 
 
BAC Old Testament Scholarship – Vic reported on being invited to attend the presentation 
ceremony.  The format has been changed and it is expected to occur in May.  This year’s 
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winner, Rev’d Brendon Bedford, has been appointed by Bishop Todd as Assistant Curate at 
Christ Church, Meaford.  He starts his ministry there on May 1st. 
 
BAC Chaplain – Vic had a meeting with Bishop Todd and the bishop is looking at options for 
this position. 
 
BAC Investments - There was an in-depth discussion about what the BAC could or should do 
about the moneys that are held, in trust, by the diocese.  Possibilities included using some 
funds to finance events in the deaneries to encourage new memberships or using funds to 
encourage more joint activities between the BAC, ACW and other groups working in parishes.  
It was reported that Bishop Todd is investigating combining deaneries into 4 “sectors” that 
would allow for more interaction in the diocese at a level above the deanery & below the 
diocese. 
MOTION MOVED by Perry Wong and seconded by Morris Brause that: the BAC members 

give the Diocesan Executive Committee the authority to expend up to $500.00 for 
each of these sectors, when created, to hold events encouraging expansion of the 
BAC there.  CARRIED 

 
75th BAC Conference in 2026 – This conference will be in Windsor/Essex.  Perry suggested that 

it be a “free” conference to encourage more attendance. 
 
Conferences/Annual Meetings for 2023 & 2024 – Members were encouraged to consider 

volunteering to host these conferences.  The DEC will follow up on this. 
 
Camp Huron Workday & BAC Executive meeting – Camp Huron is planning activities for this 

summer.  In previous years, there has been a workday in June to get the camp 
ready for campers.  This year it is on Saturday, June 18th.  The DEC will hold its 
meeting at Camp Huron at 1:00 p.m. and take that opportunity to help with the 
work.  All chapters are invited to attend & help with the clean up work as well.  

 
 
 
Adjournment 
 
MOTION Having completed the agenda; the president declared the meeting adjourned at 

11:02 a.m. 
 

The meeting adjourned with the reciting of the Brotherhood Prayer. 
 
 

Deceased members remembered in the moment of silence 
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FirstName LastName Deanery Parish Comments 

Walt Cook Essex 

Church of the Ascension, 

Windsor 

Diocesan Pres. - 1985 & 

86 

Jim Maloney London HTSSM, London   

Ron Judd Brant/Norfolk St. John's, Woodhouse died - 20/8/12 

Bob Hunter Oxford St. James', Ingersoll   

Donald Dickson Essex St. Augustine of Canterbury   

 
 

Members in attendance at Annual Meeting 

Last Name 
First 

Name 
Chapter Deanery 

Baldock Dave Trinity, Simcoe Brant/Norfolk 

Vankerrebroeck Bob Trinity, Simcoe Brant/Norfolk 

Whitehead Mike Trinity, Simcoe Brant/Norfolk 

Rigney Jim Church of the Ascension, Windsor Essex 

Wong Perry Church of the Ascension, Windsor Essex 

Brause Morris St. Mary's, Walkerville Essex 

Gossling Richard St. Mary's, Walkerville Essex 

Garrett Wayne St. James the Apostle, Wallaceburg Kent 

Parsons Sheldon St. James the Apostle, Wallaceburg Kent 

Cartier Dennis Trinity, Blenheim Kent 

Harris Harry HTSSM, London London 

Shutt Colin HTSSM, London London 

Templar Vic HTSSM, London London 

Wilton Ron Church of the Epiphany, Woodstock Oxford 

Naisbitt Scott St. James, Ingersoll Oxford 

Howard John Christ Church, Meaford Saugeens 

Howard Sarah Christ Church, Meaford Saugeens 

Howard Truda Christ Church, Meaford Saugeens 

Latour Gene Christ Church, Meaford Saugeens 

Richardson Francis Christ Church, Meaford Saugeens 

Richardson Robert Christ Church, Meaford Saugeens 

Gray Ken St. George's, Owen Sound Saugeens 

Hull John St. George's, Owen Sound Saugeens 

Morrison Glenn St. George's, Owen Sound Saugeens 

Clegg Wilf St. John's, Cambridge Waterloo 
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Agenda item # 3 – President’s Report 

 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT APRIL 2023  

 

 WE HAVE EVENTUALLY GOT THROUGH THE COVID PANDEMIC AND IT IS WONDERFUL 

TO BE ABLE TO GO BACK TO NORMAL MEETINGS AND GET TOGETHERS. WE CAN BUT HOPE 

THAT THE INFLUENCE OF THE PANDEMIC WILL BE MINIMAL IN THE FUTURE. 

 

AS YOU ARE ALL AWARE BACTALK WAS INITALLY SET UP TO COLLATE THE DETAILS OF 

PROJECTS THE VARIOUS CHAPTERS WERE INVOLVED WITH AND TO DISTRIBUTE THESE 

DETAILS TO ALL THE OTHER CHAPTERS IN ORDER THAT EACH CHAPTER WAS AWARE AS TO 

WHAT WAS GOING ON AND IF NEED BE, ASSISTANCE COULD BE GIVEN TO A PARTICULAR 

CHAPTER. UNFORTUNATELY, THE NOTIFICATION OF PROJECTS FELL AWAY AND NOW IT IS 

MERELY TO LET THE CHAPTERS KNOW WHAT MATTERS WERE DISCUSSED AT THE 

EXECUTIVE MEETINGS. I BELIEVE IT IS STILL A VERY GOOD COMMUNICATIONS TOOL IN 

THAT IT IS SHORT AND TO THE POINT. IF ANYONE HAS ANY IDEAS AS TO WHAT ELSE WE CAN 

USE IT FOR, WE WOULD ASK YOU TO ADVISE THE EXECUTIVE. 

 

IN JUNE OF EACH YEAR, WE ASSIST CAMP HURON WITH THE CLEAN UP OF THE CAMP, 

CUTTING THE GRASS, TRIMMING THE TREES, DOING NECESSARY REPAIRS TO THE BUILDINGS 

AND IT’S NOT TO SAY THE FABULOUS LUNCH THAT REV. GERRY ADAM PUTS ON FOR US. 

THIS HAS ALWAYS BEEN A WONDERFUL DAY SPENT AT THE CAMP AND WE HAVE HELD OUR 

EXECUTIVE MEETING FOR JUNE THERE. WE HAVE ALSO MADE CONTRIBUTIONS TO THE 

CAMP EACH YEAR AS OUTLINED IN OUR FINANCIALS. 

 

WE HAVE CONTINUED TO SUPPORT MONICA PLACE, WHICH IS A HOME FOR UNWED MOTHERS 

ASSISTING THEM IN THE EXCELLENT WORK THEY ARE DOING FOR THESE GIRLS. THEY AT 

PRESENT HAVE TWO HOMES, ONE IN CAMBRIGE AND ANOTHER IN WATERLOO AND HAVE 

JOINED WITH OTHER ORGANISATIONS TO PROVIDE SUPPORT FOR ABUSED GIRLS.  

 

WE ARE PROUD TO HAVING PROVIDED SCHOLARSHIPS FOR A NUMBER OF YEARS TO 

STUDENTS AT HURON UNIVERSITY COLLEGE. THESE SCHOLARSHIPS ARE FOR THE TOP 

ACADEMIC STUDENTS IN THE OLD TESTAMENT STUDIES AND AS OF OCTOBER 2022 WE 

INCLUDED THE NEW TESTAMENT STUDIES IN THE SCHOLARSHIP   

  

WE HELD OUR MEETING AT HURON UNIVERSITY COLLEGE AND MET WITH THE DEAN OF 

THEOLOGY, DR. DAN SMITH. WE WERE TREATED TO A TOUR OF THE COLLEGE FOLLOWED BY 

LUNCH. 

 

WE ARE SAD TO REPORT THAT OUR CHAPLAIN, REV CHRIS TRAVERS, STILL HAS NOT 

RECOVERED SUFFICIENTLY TO CONTINUE HIS DUTIES. WE KEEP HIM IN OUR PRAYERS AND 

TRUST THAT HE WILL SOON BE WELL AGAIN. 

 

I AM PLEASED TO ADVISE THAT OUR FINANCES ARE SOUND AS SET OUT IN THE FINANCIAL 

REPORT. THIS LEAVES US WITH CONFIDENCE TO TACKLE ANY NEW PROJECT. 
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I WISH TO THANK THE EXECUTIVE FOR THEIR SUPPORT OVER THE PAST TWO PLUS YEARS 

 

SHELDON PARSONS        AS PAST PRESIDENT ALWAYS WILLING TO HELP AND MADE ZOOM 

AN EASY ITEM TO USE. 

 

FRANCIS RICHARDSON     A SECRETARY WHICH EACH PRESIDENT CAN ONLY DREAM OF 

 

DENNIS CARTIER DENNIS HAS DECIDED TO TAKE A BACK SEAT AFTER MANY YEARS 

AS TREASURER ALWAYS ENSURING THE BOOKS WERE UP TO DATE. 

 

WILF CLEGG         ALWAYS WILLING TO HELP 

 

HARRY HARRIS       HELPING WHENEVER NEEDED 

 

RON WILTON       PAST EXPERIENCE INVALUABLE    

      

MIKE WHITEHEAD   THERE WHEN NEEDED 

 

AND LAST BUT NOT LEAST     JIM RIGNEY VICE PRESIDENT FOR THE PAST PLUS YEARS AND 

NOW TO BE YOUR NEW PRESIDENT. I WISH YOU ALL THE BEST FOR THE NEXT TWO YEARS 

AND I KNOW THAT, WITH AN EXECUTIVE AS PRESENT, YOU CAN REST ASSURED ALL 

MATTERS WILL BE TAKEN CARE OF.  

  

Signed, 

VIC TEMPLAR 
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Agenda item #4a – Diocesan financial statements 

 

 

Brotherhood of Anglican Churchmen - Diocese of Huron 

Income Statement    

January 1, 2022 - December 31, 2022   

 

2022 
Budget 

2022 
Actual 

2021 
Actual 

INCOME    

Membership Dues $900.00 $615.00 $140.00 

Outreach Dues 900.00 615.00 140.00 

Huron College Scholarship Fund 700.00 500.00 600.00 

Monica Place 500.00 500.00 500.00 

Camp Huron 500.00 500.00 600.00 

Donations  10.00  

 $3,500.00 $2,740.00 $1,980.00 

EXPENSES    

Travel 1,300.00 709.50  
Postage, Printing and Admin. 150.00 20.79  
Huron University College Scholarship Fund 1,000.00 1,750.00 1,000.00 

Monica Place 500.00 500.00 500.00 

Camp Huron 500.00 500.00 600.00 

Windsor Regional Hospital (W. Cook)  250.00  
Church of the Ascension - Windsor (P. Wong) 250.00  
Huron University College General Fund  250.00  
Red Cross - Support for Ukraine  1,000.00  
Bank Charges 50.00 46.00 42.00 

DEC Meetings  25.00  

 $3,500.00 $5,301.29 $2,142.00 

Net Increase/(Decrease) in Funds $0.00  ($2,561.29) ($162.00) 

       

Bank Balance January 1  $7,000.32 $7,162.32 

Prepaid Membership  20.00 0.00 

Net Increase/(Decrease) in Funds  (2,561.29) (162.00) 

Bank Balance December 31  $4,459.03 $7,000.32 

      
 

  



Page 12 of 25 

 

 

 

 

Brotherhood of Anglican Churchmen - Diocese of Huron 

Balance Sheet   

December 31, 2022   

 2022 2021 

ASSETS   

Cash in Bank $4,459.03  $7,000.32  

BAC General Fund 10,251.19 9,520.08 

BAC Huron Development Fund 11,654.40 10,823.22 

TOTAL ASSETS $26,364.62 $27,343.62 

     

LIABILITIES & MEMBERS' EQUITY   

Prepaid Membership $20.00  $0.00  

TOTAL LIABILITIES $20.00  $0.00  

   

MEMBERS' EQUITY   

Members' Equity at Start of Year 27,343.62 25,542.97 

BAC General Fund Increase in Value 731.11 918.47 

BAC Huron Dvmt Fund Increase in Value 831.18 1,044.18 

Operating Profit/(Loss) for the Year (2,561.29) (162.00) 

Members' Equity at Year End $26,344.62  $27,343.62  

TOTAL LIABILITIES & EQUITY $26,364.62  $27,343.62  

    
RECONCILIATION OF INVESTMENT FUNDS  

 

BAC 
General 

Fund 

BAC 
Development 

Fund 

Opening Balance (in units) 4,762.90 5,414.86 

Interest reinvested (in units) 174.34 198.20 

Balance December 31, 2022 (in units) 4,937.24 5,613.06 

Current Value in Cash $10,251.19  $11,654.40  
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The BAC General Fund and the BAC Huron Development Fund are long-term investments  

recorded at current market value and adjusted annually to reflect interest earned and  

fluctuations in unit value.  The interest is not shown as income as it does not flow through our 

bank account.  The interest is added to the unit balance of the funds shown on the balance 

sheet.  The funds are invested with the Diocese of Huron in units of mutual funds. 

Each year, the Diocese  provides a yearend unit value in December for each fund. 

The current market value of the funds are reflected on the balance sheet based on the yearend 

unit value and are reported in the reconciliation of investment funds.  
 

 

 

January 16, 2023 

I have examined the records and statements for the Brotherhood of Anglican Churchmen in the Diocese of 

Huron's General Fund along with their General and Development Trust Funds. In my opinion, the financial 

statements for all these funds fairly represent the activity in each fund for the year ended December 3 1, 

2022 and the statements represent the true bank balances of these funds on December 3 1, 2022. 

Respectfully submitted 

 

Karen Stoner 

Auditor 
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Brotherhood of Anglican Churchmen – Diocese of Huron – Budget 

 

 

 

Brotherhood of Anglican Churchmen - Diocese of Huron 

Budget   

January 1, 2023 - December 31, 2023  
 2023 Budget 2022 Actual 

INCOME   

Membership Dues $900.00 $615.00 

Outreach Dues 900.00 615.00 

Huron College Scholarship Fund 700.00 500.00 

Monica Place 500.00 500.00 

Camp Huron 500.00 500.00 

Donations  10.00 

 $3,500.00 $2,740.00 

EXPENSES   

Travel 1,300.00 709.50 

Postage, Printing and Admin. 150.00 20.79 

Huron University College Scholarship Fund 1,000.00 1,750.00 

Monica Place 500.00 500.00 

Camp Huron 500.00 500.00 

Windsor Regional Hospital (W. Cook)  250.00 

Church of the Ascension - Windsor (P. Wong)  250.00 

Huron University College General Fund  250.00 

Red Cross - Support for Ukraine  1,000.00 

Bank Charges 50.00 46.00 

DEC Meetings  25.00 

 $3,500.00 $5,301.29 

Net Increase/(Decrease) in Funds $0.00  ($2,561.29) 
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BAC Diocesan Annual Meeting - Saturday, April 22nd, 2023 

 

 
 

Membership Report 
Would you please let me know of any BAC members in your chapter who have died since our last Annual 

Meeting?  Their brotherhood service will be recognized in the Eucharist this afternoon. 

 

At the date of writing this report, there are 29 paid members in 11 chapters in 9 deaneries along with some 

members at large.  Lambton/Kent has been split back into separate deaneries. 

If I have missed any chapter off this list below, please accept my apologies and let me know. 

 

Brant/Norfolk - 36 Kent - 15 Oxford – 13 

St. Paul’s, Port Dover - 7 St. James the Apostle - 8 Members at Large - 2 

Trinity, Simcoe – 27 Trinity, Blenheim - 7  
Trinity, Waterford - 2  St. James’, Ingersoll - 11 

   

   

Essex – 51 Lambton - 15 Saugeens – 20 

Church of the Ascension – 24 Canon Davis Memorial - 10 Christ Church, Meaford - 20 

St. Augustine of Canterbury - 6 Members at Large - 5 St. George's, Owen Sound – 22 

St. Mary’s, Walkerville - 20   

Members at Large - 1 London – 5 Waterloo - 1 

 HTSSM - 4 Member at Large - 1 

Huron/Perth – 1 Trinity, Lambeth – 1  

Members at Large – 1   
  total members paid – 29!! 

 

In the past 3 years, chapters have not been able to meet.  Along with no fundraising events, it has been very 

difficult, in some cases impossible, to be able to pay dues. Although they have been re-instated, it is clearly still 

difficult. 

 

My BAC database has 147 members listed but I know that is no longer accurate.  We have lost, at least, the 

BAC chapter at St. George’s, London.  I must rely on chapter contacts to bring me up to date.  Please help me 

with this. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
Francis Richardson – Membership Chair, Diocesan Executive Council 
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Agenda item #6 

 

Brotherhood of Anglican Churchmen 

Diocesan Executive Committee 

2023-24 

Slate of Officers to be elected at Annual Meeting 

 

 

 

President   Jim Rigney 

 

    ________________ 

 

 

1st Vice President  Wilf Clegg 

 

    -----------------------    ________________ 

  

 

2nd Vice President  ----------------------- 

 

    -----------------------    ________________ 

 

 

Secretary   Francis Richardson 

 

    ------------------------    __________________ 

  

 

Treasurer   Rev’d Jordan Murray 

 

    ------------------------    __________________ 

 
 

 

Membership  &   Francis Richardson 

Communications 

    __________________ 
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Deceased members of our BAC since our last meeting. 

 

They will be recognized and honoured at the Bishop’s Service. 

 

If you know of others not listed here, please let me know. 

 
Title FirstName LastName Deanery Parish Comments 

Mr. Henry Szura Essex St. Mary's, Walkerville   

Mr. Perry Wong Essex 

Church of the Ascension, 

Windsor 

long time active 

member 

Mr. Harold Maxwell Saugeens Christ Church, Meaford   

Rev'd Paul Walmsley Oxford St. James', Ingersoll   

Mr. Albert Potts Brant/Norfolk Trinity, Simcoe 

long time active 

member 

Mr. Art Keeley Oxford St. James', Ingersoll   

Mr. Bob Hutchinson Oxford St. James', Ingersoll   

Mr. Dave Cryderman Oxford St. James', Ingersoll   

            

            

            

            

 

  



Page 18 of 25 

 
  



Page 19 of 25 

 

 

 
 
 

BROTHERHOOD OF ANGLICAN CHURCHMEN (BAC) 
ANNUALREPORT 2022 

January 22, 2023. 
 

Our membership consists of Vic, Harry, Colin, and Richard T. 
 

With COVID restrictions, we could not host a Pancake Supper on Shrove Tuesday, March 1.  
 
Rev. Rob suggested a Soup and Sub Take Out, which was a great alternative. 
Thank you to those who prepared the soup and subs, and took orders at the door. 
Leftover soup was donated to Southdale Chaplaincy. Proceeds ($771.25) were donated 
to the Veterans Care Program at Parkwood Hospital. 
 
Again, COVID restrictions prevented an in-person Diocesan Conference April 23. The 
AGM was held via Zoom. In 2021, Vic was President Pro-Tem, but officially became 
President in 2022. Thank you, Vic, for serving the BAC as our Diocesan President over 
the past 2 years. 
 
On May 28, we were saddened by the sudden passing of Joe Cadue. Joe was a longserving 
BAC member. He was Deanery President when Holy Trinity received its Charter 
on May 29, 1983. 
 
June 18 was the workday at Camp Huron. BAC members from across the Diocese 
assist with the annual clean-up, in preparation for the upcoming camping season. A 
variety of tasks, including grass cutting, trimming trees, clearing brush, etc. were 
completed. Vic and Colin were able to participate. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Harry 
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St. Mary's, Windsor, BAC  
 
 

The BAC at St. Mary's did not meet during the pandemic and meetings 
commenced in September 2022.  
 
We have 20 members attending most of our meetings. Family members 
and guests often augment that number since meetings take the form of a 
breakfast held between the early and later Sunday services at the Church. 
Occasionally a short reflection or a speech is presented.  
 
Social interaction and Christian fellowship is a vital aspect of the 
gatherings.  
 
From our funds, donations to local and Diocesan charities are made each 
year.  
 
Members of the BAC are always represented on Church committees and 
also assist with the various activities of St. Mary's Church. 
 
Richard Gossling 
BAC President: St Mary's Church, Windsor  
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BAC     Conferences    Over the years 

 
Year Deanery Place Elected 

President  

Theme Conference Speakers 

1951 Essex Windsor Gibson White Fulfilling our 

Bishop's Call 

Bishop George N. Luxton 

1952 Brough London Gibson White The Christian as a 

Churchman 

Don Henshaw 

1953 Lambton Sarnia Fred Leaver The Christian as a 

Churchman 

Herb A. Mowat 

1954 Essex Windsor Frank Hallett Launch out for 

Christ 

Fletcher Plante 

1955 Waterloo Waterloo Frank Hallett The Truth shall 

make You free 

Bishop F. H. Wilkinson 

1956 Saugeens Owen 

Sound 

Frank Gardner Re-Examining our 

Aims & 

Objectives 

Herb A. Mowat 

1957 Brant/Norfolk Brantford Fred Halls Stewardship in 

Talents & Time 

Rabbi B. Baskin 

1958 Huron Chatham Stan Lorriman To Know Christ 

Better 

Rev'd David Works 

1959 Middlesex London Percy Muirhead Faith at Work Edward A. Dougerty 

1960 Essex Windsor Arthur Wynn The church & you The Right Rev'd Angus McQueen 

1961 Oxford Woodstock Frank 

Chambers 

Lord, Teach us to 

Pray 

Bishop E. S. Reed 

1962 Saugeens Owen 

Sound 

Frank 

Chambers 

To Serve the King 

of Kings 

Eric G. Freeman 

1963 Lambton Sarnia Wesley Last Citizenship in the 

World Church 

F. Andrew Brewin 

1964 Waterloo Kitchener Wesley Last & 

John Locke 

Broadening our 

Active 

Christianity 

Bishop F. H. Wilkinson 

1965 Middlesex London John Locke Where do we 

Anglicans need 

updating 

Hon. Robert S. Welch 

1966 Brant/Norfolk Simcoe George 

Saracuse 

Christian Man in 

the Modern World 

T. C. Douglas 

1967 Oxford Woodstock Floyd Kilty Man and His 

World 

Archbishop H. H. Clark 

1968 Essex Windsor Fred Brown No Other Plan Bishop G. Emmett Carter 

1969 Lambton Sarnia Fred Brown What's in it for 

me? 

Dr. Robert B. McClure 

1970 Saugeens Owen 

Sound 

Pete Emmons Quo Vadis Stanley Burke 

1971 Brant/Norfolk Brantford Pete Emmons Coming of Age Herb A. Mowat 

1972 Wellington London John Ellis Turning Point Hon. Robert S. Welch 

1973 Huron Chatham John Ellis Now it's your 

move 

Dr. J. R. Holmes 

1974 Brant/Norfolk Simcoe Robert Graham Outreach Roy Bonisteel 

1975 Essex Windsor Robert Graham The Quality of 

Life 

Dr. Reuel L. Howe 

1976 Lambton Sarnia Pat Daunt Spirit of '76 Dr. John Gwynne-Timothy 

1977 Oxford Woodstock Pat Daunt Together in Christ Bishops Ragg, Robinson, Parke-

Taylor 
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BAC 
  

Conferences 
 

Over the years       

Year Deanery 
 

Elected 

President 

Theme Conference Speakers 

1978 Waterloo Waterloo David Schwass It's a New Game Bill Townshend, E. G. Pullen, 

Bishops Ragg, Robinson, 

Parke-Taylor 

1979 Huron Goderich David Schwass Growing in Christ Bishop Lewis Garnsworthy, Dr. 

Glenn McFadden 

1980 Wellington London Harry Dykstra Finding the 

Acceptable Time 

Rev'd Ray Farrell 

1981 Oxford Woodstock Harry Dykstra Being a Christian Bishops Ragg, Robinson, 

Parke-Taylor, Rev'd P. 

Wickerson, D. Santor, P. 

Muller 

1982 Brant/Norfolk Simcoe Joe Woodall Where are You? Bishop John Bothwell, Rev'd 

Frank Howlett 

1983 Perth Stratford Dennis Cluley God Acts, We 

Respond 

Dr. George Black, Rev'd Roger 

McComb 

1984 Saugeens Owen 

Sound 

Dennis Cluley Re-Stating the 

Faith 

Bishop Desmond Hunt 

1985 Essex Windsor Walter Cook Mission and Me Rev'd Dale Huston, Primate 

Ted Scott 

1986 Saugeens Kincardine Walter Cook Ministry and Me Canon Dennis Hayden, Bishop 

D. Jones 

1987 Delaware London Peter Mussen & 

Trevor Smith 

The Gift of 

Courage 

Dr. Jim Wilkes 

1988 Oxford Woodstock Trevor Smith Know Your 

Neighbour 

Bishops Jones, O'Driscoll, 

Townshend, Dr. Barry Moore, 

Deo Kernahan, Mohammed 

Nsair, Mac Steinberg 

1989 Norfolk Port Dover, 

Simcoe & 

Waterford 

Trevor Smith Know Your 

Neighbour '89 - 

Huron's Native 

Community 

Rev'd Laverne Jacobs, Rev'd D. 

Norton, First Nations Guests, 

Bishop J. Allen 

1990 Perth Stratford Rick Mann 40 Years of BAC 

- So What? 

Panel consisting of Bishops, 

Clergy, BAC Members & 

Archbishop Michael Peers 

1991 Essex Leamington Rick Mann Stewards of 

Creation 

Ross Thompson, David Pollock 

1992 Essex Windsor Philip 

Templeton 

Liturgy, Ritual & 

Music 

Dr. G. Black, Fr. Bradley & 

The Rt. Rev'd Stewart Wood 

1993 Saugeens Kincardine Philip 

Templeton 

The Baptized 

Community in the 

World 

Archbishop Ted Scott 

1994 Brough London Keith Miller New Directions in 

Medical Ethics 

Ross Daily, Dr. Calvin Stiller, 

Dr. Jeffrey Nisker, Rev'd Dr. 

Dalice Sim, Rev'd Peter 

Wickerson 

1995 Essex Windsor Keith Miller Sharing Easter 

Joy 

Helen Carmichael Porter 

1996 Saugeens Owen 

Sound 

Bob Ryerse The Church and 

the Media 

Mardi & Doug Tindal, Kevin 

Dixon, Michael Valpy 

1997 Lambton Sarnia Bob Ryerse Servants NOT 

Celebrities 

Bishop Malcolm Harding 
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Theme Conference Speakers 

1998 Norfolk Port Dover, 

Simcoe & 

Waterford 

Paul White The Church: 

Yesterday, Today 

& Tomorrow 

Dr. Douglas Leighton 

1999 Perth Stratford Paul White History & 

Traditions of our 

Church Music 

Timothy Gilbert 

2000 Essex Windsor David Cook Thanks Be To 

God 

Bishop Percy O'Driscoll, Rev'd 

Saundra Richardson 

2001 

50th 

Anniversary 

Delaware St. Thomas David Cook Rejoice in the 

Power of the 

Spirit 

Rev'd Douglas Leighton, Hon. 

Steve Peters MLA 

2002 Oxford Woodstock 

& Ingersoll 

Jake Bates To Your Health Dick O'Brien, John Oosterink, 

Dr. Paul Carter 

2003 Saugeens Meaford & 

Owen 

Sound 

Jake Bates Journeying 

Together 

Rev'd Canon Alyson Barnett-

Cowan, Rev'd Susan Johnson, 

Rev'd Dr. Jawn Kolohon, Rev'd 

Capt. Bob Bouchard 

2004 Lambton Sarnia Mike Chambers Good News 

People 

Canon Harold Percy 

2005 Essex Windsor Mike Chambers In Christ There Is 

No East or West 

Wayne Cornwall & Karen 

Amlin 

2006 Saugeens Meaford & 

Owen 

Sound 

Alan Caldwell Spirituality in the 

Work Place 

Fred Evers, Lucy Reid and Bob 

Sicard 

2007 Brough & 

Medway 

London Alan Caldwell Companions on a 

Journey 

The Very Rev'd Terry Dance 

and Diane Dance 

2008 Essex Windsor Roger Moore Life as a Christian Rev'd Chuck Congram & The 

Right Rev'd Jack Peck 

2009 Oxford Woodstock 

& Ingersoll 

Roger Moore "Renovation", 

Rejuvenation", 

"Renewal" 

The Most Rev'd Fred Hiltz, The 

Right Rev'd Bob Bennett, 

Canon  Ben Burry, Bob 

Peterman, Jamie Caskey, Phil 

Pentecost 

2010 Saugeens Meaford & 

Owen 

Sound 

Morris Brause Spirituality & 

Stewardship 

The Right Rev'd Terry Dance, 

The Rev'd Canon Bill Cliff, 

The Rev'd Gerry Adam 

2011  

60th 

Anniversary 

Essex Windsor Morris Brause  "Share Your 

Faith"  

The Right Rev'd Jack Peck, The 

Rev'd Wayne Malott, Derek 

Davis, Military Chaplain Major 

The Rev'd Kim Gilliland 

2012 Wellington London Morris Brause “Along the Path 

of Faith” 

Rev’d Dr. Gary Nicolosi, 

Canon Rich Jones 

2013 Medway London Brian Pearce “Feed My 

People” 

Glen Pearson, Rev’d Gwen 

Fraser, Rev’d  Canon Ken 

Brooks 

2014 Oxford Woodstock Brian Pearce “Transformational 

Leadership & 

Tomorrow’s 

Leaders” 

Archbishop Colin Johnson,  

The Right Rev’d Terry Dance, 

John Bell, Stephen Guiler LLB 

2015 Oxford Ingersoll Paul Cavers “Volunteerism in 

the Church” 

Bishop Bob Bennett, Dr. Paul 

Cavers, Rev’d Keith Nethery, 

Mrs. Deb Landon Scott Naisbitt 

2016 London London Paul Cavers Outreach & 

Youth 

Lynn Prentice, The Rev’d Chris 

Travers, Justin Pilon 
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2017 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Essex Windsor Ron Wilton The Power of 

Prayer 

Rev’d Andreas Thiel, Rev’d 

Dr. William L. (Bill) Crosby, 

Rev’d Fredrick Eldridge, Fr. 

Hilton Virginio C. Gomes, The 

Right Rev’d Linda Nicholls 

2018 

 

 

 

 

 

2019 

Oxford 

 

 

 

 

 

Kent 

Woodstock 

 

 

 

 

 

Wallaceburg 

Ron Wilton 

 

 

 

 

 

Sheldon 

Parsons 

“Know Thy 

Brother” 

 

 

 

 

“Respecting 

Indigenous 

Culture” 

Rev’d Matthew Kieswetter, 

Mr. Trevor  Birtch, The Right 

Rev’d Terry Dance, Mr. David 

James 

 

 

Rev’d Canon Laverne Jacobs, 

Bryan Loucks & Myrna 

Kidknosway, Rev’d Mark 

Loyal 

 

 

2020 No 

conference 

due to 

COVID - 19 

 Sheldon 

Parsons 

n/a 

 

 

2021 Annual 

Meeting only  

By Zoom Vic Templar n/a 

 

 

2022 Annual 

Meeting only 

By Zoom Vic Templar n/a 

 

 

 

 

2023 London Holy Trinity 

St. Stephens 

Memorial  

Jim Rigney “The Future” Bishop Todd Townshend 

Stephen Heirs & Jim Deisley 
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Brotherhood Prayer 

 

Defend me, O Lord, with Thy heavenly grace, 

that I may continue Thine for ever and daily increase 

in Thy Holy Spirit, more and more until I come 

unto Thy everlasting kingdom. 

 

Amen 

 

 

 

 

May God be with you 

as you leave this meeting  

and may He keep you safe 

until we meet again 

in 2024. 

 


